
From: Will O"Leary
To: Dave Jones; Nadine C. Bell; townoffenner@windstream.net
Cc: Keith Silliman; James Muscato; Jessica Klami; Jeannine Manna; Eva Raczkowski
Subject: Oxbow Hill Solar Update
Date: Thursday, July 25, 2024 3:06:00 PM

Dave, Nadine, and Lisa,
 
I hope all is well with you. I’m writing to provide an update on the development of the Oxbow Hill
Solar Project.
 
As you may already be aware, we filed our application for a siting permit with the NYS Office of
Renewable Energy Siting (ORES) on 4/23/24. ORES issued a Notice of Incomplete Application (NOIA)
on 6/24/24, which we are in the process of responding to. As part of our response, we’d like to review
the list of applicable local laws with you. Can we please arrange a call for some time in the next 2
weeks to discuss?
 
We have elected not to enter the project into the 2024 NYSERDA Tier 1 RFP for large-scale
renewables and will instead enter it into the 2025 RFP. We made this decision so that we could focus
on site plan refinements with our engineering, procurement, and construction (EPC) contractor and
on our NOIA response. We have also just restarted the negotiation of our interconnection agreement
with NYISO and National Grid.
 
Please let us know if there is a convenient time for us to meet and whether there are any questions or
concerns we can address in the meantime.
 
Best,
 
Will O’Leary
Senior Project Developer
Cypress Creek Renewables
212.540.5586 | Direct
617.549.8759 | Cell
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